FAQs
Advanced Computer Science Grant

Question:
The Notice of Grant Opportunity says that school districts with multiple high schools can submit an application for one high school only.  Can the district make items such as curriculum and professional development available to other schools within the district, as long as it does not add costs?
Answer:  
Yes. Curriculum can be used for other district schools and staff from other district schools can attend professional development as long as this does not add to the grant costs.

Question: 
Does the advanced computer science course have to be located at the district high school, or can the class be transported to a college for the class?

Answer:
The class can be held at either the district or on the campus of a postsecondary partner such as a college.

Question:
Are the schools included in Appendix A the list of schools that are eligible to apply for this grant?

Answer:
No. The list is comprised of schools that would be awarded competitive preference points (5 points) to a submitted application that had scored a minimum 70 points.  The list in Appendix A was updated on October 2, 2018.  

